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Latest in a series of posts on the Rose Garden

Press Release from State Rep. Jeanne McNeill:

BETHLEHEM, Nov. 14 – State Rep. Jeanne McNeill, D-Lehigh, has

announced that a $210,000 state grant has been awarded to the Rose

Garden Park in Bethlehem to renovate the facility.

The Rose Garden Park is an eclectic park that has a play area and has a

replica of the first home in Bethlehem and a Civil War monument. The

garden features more than 100 variety of flowers.

“The Rose Garden is the centerpiece of West Bethlehem,” McNeill said.

“The park will undergo some improvements that all can enjoy including

walking and biking paths, a picnic area, and additional shade in front of

the bandshell for concertgoers.  I was very happy to work with the

Department of Conservation and Natural Resources to secure the

funding for this treasured park in my district.”

The grant was awarded through DCNR’s Community Conservation and

Partnerships Program, which provides financial and technical assistance

to local governments, river and trail organizations, and trusts, and other

nonprofits for planning, acquisition and development of park, recreation,

conservation and greenway project.

——

https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/author/thebethlehemgadfly/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/neighborhoods/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/rose-garden/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/uncategorized/
https://thebethlehemgadfly.com/category/west-side/


An email from the Mount Airy Neighborhood Association spreading the

good news contained this litany of thanks:

Lots of thanks are needed for this wonderful support for our Rose

Garden Project.

Thank you, Jeanne for getting this through the State.

Thank you to Amy Zanelli and Phil Armstrong in Lehigh County.

Thank you to Mayor Donchez and our City Council members who voted

unanimously to give us $!00 k in matching funds so this project could go

forward.

Thank you to Darlene Heller (City planner), Cindy Smith (former City

arborist), Chris (from public works) for putting the details in the plans.

And I’m sure there are others .

AND THANK YOU CHRISTY ROYSDON FOR ROUNDING US ALL UP

AND GETTING US TO WRITE OUR PARTS OF THE APPLICATION!

THANK YOU! THANK YOU, EVERYONE!


